














Minutes OCA Meeting 19/06/2024 

• Tourism infrastructure review ahead of World Heritage status and Nilpena

Ediacara National Park and anticipated increase in visitor numbers
• Planning for the Solar Eclipse in 2030
• The economic opportunities presented to Leigh Creek by these two factors.

From July 1 2024 Leigh Creek will be served by: 
• An Assets and Works Manager
• A Community Partnerships Coordinator
• A partnership approach between two Community Partnerships Coordinators

who together will seek further opportunities for Leigh Creek and the region.

Leigh Creek is a partner in the OCA's application to the Regional Precincts and 

Partnerships Program (submitted on May 3). Should this application be successful 
Leigh Creek will be engaged in developing a 'town plan' - along with 12 other 
Outback SA communities. If the funding application is unsuccessful funds will be 
allocated from Leigh Creek's state appropriation to undertake this work. 

One of the services that Leigh Creek can offer the surrounding region is waste 
management. This will put pressure on the Leigh Creek Landfill and it is foreseeable 
that extensions to that facility will be required in the next couple of years, involving 
additional land and fencing. 

The Authority (Board) is keen to take over its responsibilities to Leigh Creek from July 
1 2024 and is contemplating writing to the Task Force Chair seeking clarification 
about these matters. 

Members discussed undertaking some town precinct planning after I July 2024. 

Transfer of assets outlined in the letter from Minister Koutsantonis to the Authority in 
April last year (excluding the Church and the VIO) has now occurred with funds 
transferred from DTF with no financial impost on the OCA. The Church has 
transferred to LCRRA and the VIO has been sold. 

The Authority note the Leigh Creek update. 

Member Triggs left the meeting at this time. 

6.8 Finance Report (Ref. N24-08/06) 

The Director tabled the finance report as at 31 May 2024. 

The Authority acknowledges that there will be a Machinery of Government change of 
agencies from the Department for Infrastructure and Transport to the new 
Department for Housing and Urban Development and anticipates for the transfer of 
finances process to be accurate and efficient. 

The Authority noted the finance report as at 31 May 2024. 
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